
31st January 2023

Dear parents, carers and all in the Chessington School community

As you know there is a national day of industrial action tomorrow. I wrote to you on Friday confirming our
plans and expectations. That letter is linked here. Please see below further detail as promised with minor
tweaks.  A reminder that all students in year groups that are in school are expected to attend as normal and
that all students online are expected to complete all work.

Overview:
Year 7 - In School in PE Kit.
Year 8 - Home Learning (Invited or requested SEND and other students)
Year 9 - Home Learning (Invited or requested SEND and other students)
Year 10 - In School in PE Kit.
Year 11 - In School. Please ensure they attend in normal Uniform
Years 12 & 13 - In School

Uniform:
Year 7 and 10 please attend in PE kit.
Year 11 please attend in normal Uniform

Arrival:
● All students in school by 8.55am but supervision will be in place from 8.30am to minimise travel

impact.
● Year 7 and 10 in at 8.55am and lining up in the Quad as per assembly by 9.00am
● Year 11 0855 and lining up in the Sports Centre
● Year 12 and 13 - 8.55am in S2

Online Learning for Year 8 and 9:
● Students online at 8.55am and complete Skodel Check in.
● Periods 1 and 2 Maths
● Periods 3 and 4 Science
● Periods 5 and 6 English
● All work set on Google Classroom
● All students expected to complete all of the work.
● Year 8 and 9 that are invited in or requested will be supervised by our SEN and Pastoral team



Lunch and Break:
● Normal times
● Students will line up in the same areas after Lunch and Break and be escorted to their lessons by

their teachers.
● Free school meals etc still available for those in school (Please contact if any issues or questions on

meals)

Again, we are working to achieve a balance between the national issue and our community needs. Please
feel free to contact us today (contactus@chessington.kingston.sch.uk) should you have any questions.

Yours sincerely

Ash Ali
Headteacher - Chessington School
CEO - The Every Child Every Day Academy Trust

mailto:contactus@chessington.kingston.sch.uk

